
From: Chambers - Ross J  

Sent: Tuesday, 27 June 2017 9:55 AM 
To: Abha Devasia 

Cc: Chambers - Ross J 
Subject: RE: Group 1 and Group 2 Awards - revised exposure drafts  

 
Dear Abha, 
 
I refer to the below correspondence in respect of the Group 1 and 2 Awards and confirm that the 
extension sought by the AMWU has been granted. 
 
The AMWU is to file feedback and any comments on the revised exposure drafts in accordance with 
paragraphs [119] – [121] of the Group 1 Decision [2017] FWCFB 3177 and in accordance with 
paragraph [5] of the Group 2 Statement [2017] FWC 3205  by 4:00 pm Thursday 6 July 2017. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
DANIELLE MEZZATESTA 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4639 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 

chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 
 
From: Abha Devasia [mailto:abha.devasia@amwu.org.au]  
Sent: Friday, 23 June 2017 11:37 AM 

To: Chambers - Ross J 
Subject: Group 1 and Group 2 Awards - revised exposure drafts  

 
Dear Associate to the President 
 
I am writing regarding directions in the recently published decision 9 June 2017 4 yearly review of 
modern awards – Award Stage – Group 1 [2017] FWCFB 3177 and the  directions in the Statement of 
13 June Statement 4 Yearly review of Modern Awards- Award Stage – Group 2 [2017] FWC 3205. 
 
The decision directs at paragraphs [119] – [121] and paragraph [5]-[6] respectively for parties to 
provide further comment about any errors or further issues with the exposure drafts by 30 June 
2017. 
 
The  officer at the AMWU  responsible for the Black Coal Award in Group  1D, Timber Award in 
Group 1C , Mining Industry Award in 1D  and Graphic Award in Group 2A has recently taken carriage 
of the matters. Given the extent of work involved in the concurrent review of all the  Awards, she 
will not be able to comply with the deadline of the 30 June 2017.   
 
In light of this, I am respectfully requesting on behalf of the AMWU an extension of time to provide 
further comment be extended by four working days to 6 July 2017. 
 

https://www.fwc.gov.au/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/2017fwcfb3177.pdf
https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/2017fwc3205.pdf
mailto:chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au
mailto:abha.devasia@amwu.org.au


Kind regards, 
 
 
Abha Devasia 
Research Officer 
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union 
e. abha.devasia@amwu.asn.au 
p. +61 2 8868 1540 | f. +61 2 9897 9275 
w. www.amwu.org.au 
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